

## Pollock Pines-Camino Rotary Club P.O. Box 88 Pollock Pines, CA 95726

www.pollockpines-caminorotary.org

## 18 June, 2015 Minutes

Meeting conducted at Sportsman's Hall

Members present: Heather Campbell, Ken Harper, Jack Mallinson, Jim Maroun , Dennis Staller, Cathy Staller

Guests: Jeanne Harper, Elizabeth Mallinson; spouses.

The meeting was called to order by Jim Maroun at 6 pm.

Anniversaries and birthdays: Cathy Staller is celebrating a birthday.

Two bits, four bits....dollar: Elizabeth contributed \$2 to celebrate a nephew passing the bar exam. Jeanne donated \$1 with congratulations to Heather for having been a prime mover in the Dogwood Garden Club/Pollock Pines-Camino Fire Safe Council fundraiser recently. Heather is Chair of that Fire Safe Council. Heather noted that the event, a fashion show, raised about \$3,000. Ken contributed \$1 to celebrate wife Jeanne having donated two floral table decorations from Camino Flower Shop, a winner of the Style Magazine favorites award. The arrangements were auctioned off and proceeds donated to the Fire Safe Council.

He also donated \$1 to celebrate Cathy Staller's appearance in a long dressy dress at



the dressy event.

Announcements: Heather announced that the speaker at the Wednesday meeting of the Pollock Pines-Camino Fire Safe Council had been a representative of the company that makes Phos-Chek, a fire retardant. Phos-Chek until now, has been used for air-dropped retardation of advancing wildfires,





but is now available for use by homeowners to



protect homes and surrounding property. The version sold for home use does not have the red color, and can be applied using common garden sprayers used by homeowners. Phos-Chek fire retardants for home use is manufactured as a concentrated liquids and diluted with water prior to use. The retardant is applied ahead of wildfires to homes and vegetation.

Independence Day Parade: Jim read a report from Becky. Everything is on track. Only a few applications have been received, but it is normal for most applications

to come in during the week just before the parade. There will not be a stage for the judges this year.

Sugarloaf: Jack and Ken described the Sugarloaf program, and the setup and the things we do on the takedown days, for the assembled members. Volunteers should simply show up in Rotarian At Work shirts, at 8 am to 9 am, on July 11 and 18.

Ken announced that the annual Pony Express re-ride by members of the national Pony Express association has started, and will come through the area with a stop at the Sportsman's Hall on June 25<sup>th</sup>. The estimated time of the horse change at Sportsman's Hall is 12:07 am on June 25<sup>th</sup>. There was then discussion about a possible tailgate party to celebrate the riders. Jeanne Harper announced that CEDAPP has sponsored a Pony Express Mural that will soon be added to the side of the old Pollock Pines Schoolhouse on Pony Express Trail.

59/50. \$10, winner Heather. Polio+, \$8.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:25 pm.

Respectfully submitted:

Ken Harper, Secretary